
Sandy Pashkin Selected To USATF Hall of Fame

Longtime OTC member and volunteer, Sandy Pashkin, was selected for 
the USA Track & Field Masters Hall of Fame.

Pashkin, a 17-year OTC member, is being recognized for her 
almost six-decade contribution to the sport of track and field and 
as an administrator for Masters activities at the local, national, and 
international levels.

Pashkin will be formally inducted into the Hall of Fame at the USATF 
Masters Outdoor Championships scheduled for Ames, IA in July. She 
was inducted into the City College of New York Sports Hall of Fame in 
2016.

Pashkin has served in various officer positions in the Oregon Track Club 
and the OTC Masters group. Currently she is the Masters treasurer. For 
many years, she has played a vital role in putting on the OTCM 
Hayward Classic Meet.

Pashkin became a USATF certified official in 1961, the same year that 
she became the American women’s record holder in the 880m while 
competing for the City College of New York. She served as the track and 
field coach for Hunter College High School in New York City. Later, she 
was a National Masters champion and record holder in several events.

She is the current Records Committee Chair for the World Masters 
Athletics organization. Pashkin is the former president of the North and 
Central America and Caribbean Region of World Masters Athletics. 
Pashkin served for many years as the Chair of the USATF Masters 
Records Committee.

Sandy Pashkin proudly 
shows her Masters Hall of 
Fame certificate at the 
USATF Convention held 
recently in Columbus, OH.


